Mr. Don Faurot, Chairman, Intercollegiate Athletics, University of Missouri, Columbia, Missouri.

Dear Don:

Yesterday I had a conference with Mr. Karl Klooz, secretary of our Athletic Board, concerning our baseball schedule.

The dates of April 24 and 25 at Lawrence are satisfactory, and we will play you at Columbia on May 19 and 20. We can send the usual contract, and later if we want to fix it so the teams can stay at the fraternities we can do that. However, I think the fraternities are faced with enough of a problem without any added burden on them.

I am sorry there has been a delay in arranging our schedule, but I feel that we can consider the above dates closed.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation, Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FCA:AH